
Submitter: Paul Howard 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Joint Committee On Ways and Means Subcommittee On 
Natural Resources 

Measure, Appointment or 
Topic: 

HB5009 

Dear Co-Chairs Frederick and Levy, and Members of the Committee: 

 

*** 

The following message has been pre-written but I agree with it's content. As a 

backpackers, bowhunters, and hikers, my Wife and I both are outdoors a lot on 

Oregon State Lands, National Forest Lands, BLM Lands and on occasion privately 

owned land surrounded by the other government public lands. What happens on 

private lands definitely affects the wildlife, trees, fish, water, etc on the adjacent 

public lands. The conservation measures that have been worked for long and hard by 

many groups is completely worth implementing keeping in place and funding it - it will 

pay off in the long run. Not-conserving Always is a mistake in the long run and only 

benefits a smaller minority of stakeholders who take what they can get, sell off and 

move on to the next location. I'm 62, my Wife is 57 and we both have watched overall 

degradation over time in any area where conservation measures were not prioritized, 

and extraction was over emphasized.  

Thanks.  

*** 

 

The Private Forest Accord (PFA) is the result of hard negotiations, and a commitment 

on both sides to finding solutions to complex problems. It’s the first major update to 

the Oregon Forest Practices Act in decades, negotiated by 13 conservation groups 

and 13 timber industry representatives. The PFA improves protections for fish and 

water quality, while also providing more certainty for forest landowners.  

 

The funding in the Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife’s budget (HB 5009) for 

the Private Forest Accord Grant Program is essential to completing the work to 

implement the PFA. A key part of the agreement calls for the state of Oregon to get a 

federally approved Habitat Conservation Plan across more than 10 million acres of 

private forestlands. Without a federally approved Private Forest Accord Habitat 

Conservation Plan (HCP) by 2027, the new rules roll back entirely to the outdated 

standards. 

 

Please support HB 5009 to fund ODFW for the Private Forest Accord Grant Program. 

The PFA Grant Program should be fully funded at $20M. This reflects the state’s 

commitment of $10M annually to this grant program under the PFA authorizing 

legislation from 2022 (SB 1501). Importantly, this commitment is matched by a $2.5M 

annual contribution from the timber industry, which increases to $5M annually after 



federal approval of a Habitat Conservation Plan (HCP). This program invests in 

restoration projects across the state to conserve and protect habitat for fish and 

amphibians.  

 

The work of the PFA can guide forestry on private land for generations. Let’s secure 

these improved protections for clean water, forests, and fish now and into the future 

by fully funding these programs. 

 

Thanks for your consideration, 


